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April 26, 2017 

IMR Plan 
The Board approved the Infrastructure Maintenance 
Renewal (IMR) Plan for 2017-2019. 
 

Xerox Contract Extension 
The Board approved the extension of the Xerox 
Contract.  The company has indicated that it will 
replace the division’s fleet, decreasing 
maintenance costs, and provide Docushare 
software, to assist in moving towards paperless  
automation.   
 

Special Board Meeting—Budget Approval 
Given the lateness of the budget this year, the 
Board approved the request to hold a Special 
Board Meeting on May 31, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. to 
approve the division’s 2017/2018 Budget. 
 

Board Working Session— 
Review ThoughtExchange Results 
To give the Board of Trustees ample time to review 
the survey information received from staff, parents, 
and community members through the 
ThoughtExchange processes hosted in March and 
April, the Board approved holding a Working 
Session on May 17, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.  
 

Edwin Parr Award Banquet 
Tickets were purchased to attend the ASBA Zone 6 
Edwin Parr Nominee Banquet on May 10, 2017. 
 

Fundraiser for Father Kevin’s Birthday 
To celebrate Father Kevin Tumback’s 60th 
birthday, plans are underway to host a dinner to 
raise funds for the new All Saints’ Parish Church on 
June 2, 2017.  The Board approved the purchase 
of two (2) tickets to support the event.  

Lethbridge Policy Service’s Fundraiser 
The Board of Trustees agreed to purchase tickets to 
attend the Lethbridge Police Service’s Fundraiser on 
May 27, 2017.  
 

Meeting Scheduling 
The Superintendent was directed to schedule 
meetings to discuss matters of mutual interest with 
local MLAs and the division’s Parish Priests.  
 

TBAC Meeting 
The Board recommended that the following items 
be added to the agenda for the upcoming Teacher 
Board Advisory Committee (TBAC) Meeting on  
May 11, 2017:  

 Professional Development 

 Threat to Catholic Education based on the 
Theodore Case in Saskatchewan. 

Edwin Parr Nominee: Caitlyn Kasprick 
Caitlyn Kasprick, a teacher from Father Leonard Van 
Tighem School in Lethbridge, has been selected as 
the division’s nominee for ASBA’s, “Edwin Parr 
Award,” which recognizes excellence in first year 
teaching. The Board reviewed the video created for 
Ms. Kasprick’s interview and formally congratulated 
her on the nomination.  
 

Vimy Ridge 
Teacher Shelley Kirkvold and two Catholic Central 
High School students, Alice Federkeil and Rebecca 
Martin, provided a presentation regarding their 
recent trip to Vimy Ridge to commemorate the 100th 
anniversary of that First World War battle, which 
took place on April 9, 1917. 
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Policy 19:Conflict of Interest and Nepotism 
Clause 17 was added to clarify that it is in conflict for staff members to 
serve on school council executives or on any charities associated with 
the school or school division.  
 

Policy 20: Fiscal Stewardship 
No changes were required. 

Board Reports: 
 Board Chair ● ACSTA 

 ASBA Zone 6 ● Team Lethbridge 

 Health and Wellness Committee 

 Joint City / Lethbridge School Boards Committee 
 

Administrative Reports: 
 Superintendent ● Deputy Superintendent  

 Secretary Treasurer  ● Director of Learning 

 Director of Religious Education ● Director of Support Services 

 Director of Religious Education 

 First Nations, Metis, and Inuit Update 

School Nutrition Program Expansion 
The Board reviewed correspondence from Education Minister Eggen 
regarding an announcement by the government to expand school 
nutrition programs to include every publicly funded school jurisdiction 
in the province.   
 

Bishop Henry Retirement 
The Diocese of Calgary is organizing an event to honour Bishop 
Frederick Henry’s retirement on April 30, 2017 at the Commonwealth 
Centre in Calgary.  
 

ASBA Spring General Meeting 
In preparation for the ASBA Spring General Meeting, which will be held 
from June 5 to 6, 2017 in Red Deer, Alberta, the Board reviewed the 
ASBA Budget & Bylaws Bulletin.  

 

ERDI Update 
Superintendent Chris Smeaton provided a memorandum to apprise the 
Board of his recent ERDI Meetings.  
 

Administrative Procedure Revisions 
The Board received an updated versions of the following 
Administrative Procedures:  

 Administrative Procedure 121: Alcohol Consumption on Division 
Premises or During School or Division Activities 

 Administrative Procedure 132: Protocol for School Lockdown 

 Administrative Procedure 401: Recruitment and Selection of 
School Administrators and Supervisory Staff 

 

Bill 8: An Act to Strengthen Municipal Government 
The Board reviewed correspondence and attachments from Education 
Minister Eggen regarding the introduction of Bill 8: An Act to Strengthen 
Municipal Government and how this legislation impacts education.  

 

Saskatchewan Education Governance Report 
The Board reviewed legislation introduced by the Government of 
Saskatchewan.  Bill 63: The Education Amendment Act, 2017, 
proposes many changes to the way the education system in 
Saskatchewan is currently governed.  

 

Canadian Student 
Tobacco, Alcohol, and 
Drugs Survey 
A letter of thanks was 
received by the division for 
participating in the Canadian 
Student Tobacco, Alcohol, 
and Drugs Survey for 
2016/2017. The results of the 
previous survey were also 
included for Board reference. 

Meeting with Minister Eggen 
The Board of Trustees hosted a meeting with Minister David Eggen on 
March 31, 2017 at St. Teresa of Calcutta School.  The Minister also 
had the opportunity to tour the school and meet many of the students.  
 

Long Service Recognition Awards Evening 
The Board of Trustees’ Long Service Recognition Awards will take 
place on Tuesday, May 9, 2017 at St. Martha’s Church.  The evening 
will begin with Mass at 5:00 p.m., followed by the presentation of the 
awards and a reception.  
 

Retirement Banquet 
The Board’s Retirement Banquet, which honours retiring staff members, 
will be held on Tuesday, June 13, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. at the Lethbridge 
Lodge. 

http://happy-easter.info/facebook-cover-photos-easter-religious/ 
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Reach high, for stars lie hidden in your soul.  
Dream deep, for every dream precedes the goal. 

  -  St. Teresa of Calcutta 
 

Ethan Choi (St. Michael’s, Pincher Creek) - Won “Junior Male Athlete” 
during the Lethbridge Sports Council Achievement Awards, held on  
April 6, 2017, for his skill, performance, and dedication to his chosen 
sport.  Ethan has competed in golf at provincial, national, and 
international levels.   
 
Shaina Spiess (St. Patrick FAE) - With her team, won the gold medal 
during the Provincial Lifesaving Championship’s Girls 9 & Under 200 m 
Medley Relay event on March 18, 2017.  
 
Gaby Castenada (St. Mary School, Taber) - Recipient of a prestigious 
APEX Youth Award.  
 
Elliot Pilsner Roberts (FLVT) - Received a silver medal at the “On the 
Edge” Gymnastics Competition held in Airdrie, AB. 
 
Colby Pilsner Roberts (FLVT) - Placed 4th in her category during the 
Lethbridge Speed Skating Meet in February 2017.  
 
Callie Render (FLVT) - Won the bronze medal in the 44kg U14 category 
during the Pacific International Judo Championships in Richmond, B.C.  
 
Joshua Clark (St. Joseph) - Selected to train with Football Club Utrecht, 
a professional soccer team in the Netherlands, from April 5 to 13, 2017.  
 
Sett Gurr (St. Joseph) - Selected to be part of the “Big League 
Experience” travel baseball team from White Rock, B.C. that went on to 
win the silver medal during the USSSA Baseball League Tournament in 
Phoenix, Arizona, after a very close final game.  
 
Paige Richards (St. Michael’s, Pincher Creek) - Placed 7th in the 60m 
Midget Girls’ division during the Indoor Track and Field Provincials in 
Edmonton, AB.   
 
Ethan Richards (St. Michael’s, Pincher Creek) - Placed 10th in the 
300m and 8th in the 60m Under 20 Men’s division during the Indoor 
Track and Field Provincials in Edmonton, AB.   
 
Mikaela and Andrew Scribner (St. Mary, Taber) - Promoted from Flight 
Sergeants to Warrant Officers 2nd Class with the 225 Royal Canadian 
Air Cadet Squadron, Taber Comet.  
 
The CCH Girls’ Curling Team, coached by Shawn LeBleu and 
Marshall Cox, was selected as the Sportsmanship Award Winners in 
their category during the ASAA Provincial Curling Finals:  

 Brianna LeBlanc ● Robin LeBlanc 
 Denae Klemen ● Jen Patalio 
 Zoey Cahoon 

 
St. Mary School Community (Taber) - During their Chalice Cup Hockey 
Tournament between teachers and students, raised $1326.55 for St. 
Vincent de Paul and the many local charities this organization supports.  

Hockey 
The following St. Patrick (Taber) students, with their team, the Taber Oil 
Kings, won the Atom C League Championship: 

 Tanner Fletcher ● Kayden Kress 
 Evan Untereiner ● Wyler Langhofer 

 

The following students, with their team, won the Central Alberta Hockey 
League Atom Tier 1 South Championship:  

 Carson Young (ESM) ● Ryan Neufeld (SPFAE) 
 Preston Walker (ESM) ● Carter Cunningham (SPFAE) 
 Dominic Grieco (FLVT) 

 

Lethbridge Regional Science Fair 
Ezra Roth (FLVT) - Won gold and $100 in the Gr. 4 category for her 
project, Stirling Engine.  
 

Kenny Kremenik (FLVT) - Won silver and $75 in the Gr. 4 category for 
his project, Pop or No Pop? 
 

Téa Jansa (Assumption) - Won bronze and $50 in the Gr. 5 category for 
her project, Heart to Heart Handiwork. 
 

Audrey Golsteyn (CCH) - Won gold and $100 in the Gr. 10 category for 
her project, Un remplacent pour le Triclosan. Audrey was also awarded 
“Best French Project,” “Genome Alberta Senior Plaque,” and “Best 
Senior Project.” She has been invited to the Canada-wide Science Fair 
being hosted in Regina, SK. 
 

Marin Schultz (CCH/School of Hope) - Won gold and $100 in the Gr. 11 
category for his project, Development of Prosthetic AutoGrasp Control 
System and Advance Human-Prosthetic Interface. Marin was also 
awarded the “Mark and Beverly Bellamy Award for Excellence in 
Engineering.”  He has been invited to the Canada-wide Science Fair 
being hosted in Regina, SK. 
 

Lyla Joy (Assumption) - Won the “University of Lethbridge’s Executive 
Clipboard Encouragement Award” for her project, A Dog’s Nose Knows. 
 

Ryan Hankey (Assumption) - Won the “University of Lethbridge’s 
Backpack with Cooler Encouragement Award” for his project, How 
Electric Motors Work. 
 

Sam Ryall (St. Francis) - With his team, during the Science Olympics 
Elastic Car Challenge, won gold for “Best Distance,” gold for “Most 
Efficient Car,” and silver for “Best Overall.”  
 

Nathan LeRoy, Isaac Alexander, Caleb Campmans, and Owen 
Lauzon (FLVT) - won silver during the Science Olympics Elastic Car 
Challenge. 
 

Kami Iwaasa, Kiana Jans, Ezra Roth, and Kenny Kremenik (FLVT) - 
won bronze during the Science Olympics Elastic Car Challenge. 
 

Sean Hazell and Tyler Munnings (Assumption) - during the Science 
Olympics Elastic Car Challenge, won silver for “Best Distance.”  
 

Josh Duke, Ryan Hankey, Adam Krisko and Téa Jansma 
(Assumption) - during the Science Olympics Elastic Car Challenge, won 
gold for “Most Efficient Car.”  
 

Sydra Joy, Lyla Joy and Abigail Vandette (Assumption) - during the 
Science Olympics Elastic Car Challenge, won silver for “Most Efficient 
Car.” 


